

Dear Pastor & Friends,

Greetings from our new temporary home base in Southern Indiana. The Lord gave us a good two months of traveling on furlough. We traveled in various places including South Texas, Montana and Illinois. Hannah and I were able to take a trip without the kids to Montana to visit a supporting church and spend some quality time together. Our girls stayed with Nana and Papa (Hannah's parents) for about ten days. We are so thankful for them and making that time so special for the girls.



The church in Argentina keeps going forward for the Lord. The young man who is overseeing the work, Exequiel, has been faithful with the care of the church. He has

been involved with the preaching, visitation and discipling of believers. A man walked in one day to the church building when Exequiel was there. This man, Angel, was asking for food. Praise the Lord, Exequiel was able to help him and share the Gospel with him and lead him to the Lord.

Please continue to pray for New Hope Baptist in Cordoba, Argentina. We are asking the Lord for land to build a church building. We know that He will

provide the right place in His timing. Also, we ask for our furlough in the US. We will be involved with a Summer Bible School at our sending church in July. We ask your prayers for these special meetings. Thank you for your faithfulness in supporting our family and the work God has called us to!

"For though I preach the gospel, I have nothing to glory of: for necessity is laid upon me; yea, woe is unto me, if I preach not the gospel!" 1 Cor. 9:16

In Christ,

David, Hannah, Ingrid & Zoey Owens

<u>DAVIDOWENS@MWBM.ORG</u> \* WWW.REACHINGARGENTINA.ORG

www.eastparkbc.org

